EVALUATION TEST 2020



TIME: 1 HOUR 40 MINS

D. removed

| FUR QUESTIONS 1-15, FILL THE BLANK SPACES WITH THE MOST APPROPRIATE WORD. | | | | | | | | | |
|--|-------|----------------------------|------|-------------------|--|--|----------|---------------------|--|
| A lo | ng ti | me 1 a hvena and a | ı an | telope became | 2 frie | ends. In those da | avs hvei | na had horns and | |
| A long time _1_ a hyena and an antelope became _2_ friends. In those days hyena had horns and _3_ jump like antelopes and _4_ meat just like hyenas. | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | |
| The _5_ friends never left _6_ other. They hunted together _7_ they _8_ together and they got | | | | | | | | | |
| up at the same time _9_ when they killed _10_ animal for food, the hyena always ate much _11_ | | | | | | | | | |
| thar | he. | $_12$ _, although the ant | elop | e did most of the | 13 | - | | | |
| One day the hyena and the antelope14 a dead elephant. The elephant had been15 on the | | | | | | | | | |
| | _ | for five days and its fles | _ | | • | • | | | |
| B | | or rive days area res ries | | | | | | | |
| 1. | A. | by | В. | ago | C. | gone | D. | went | |
| 2. | A. | great | B. | great | C. | grate | D. | greeted | |
| 3. | A. | should | B. | would | C. | could | D. | S | |
| 4. | Α. | eat | В. | eaten | C. | eating | D. | ate | |
| | | | | | | <u> </u> | | | |
| 5. | A. | too | В. | two | C. | to | D. | tow | |
| 6. | A. | one | B. | another | C. | many | D. | each | |
| 7. | A. | ! | B. | ? | C. | , | D. | • | |
| 8. | A. | slept | B. | sleept | C. | sleep | D. | sleeping | |
| 9. | A. | and | B. | because | C. | SO | D. | but | |
| 10. | A. | a | B. | an | C. | and | D. | some | |
| 11. | A. | most | B. | much | C. | more | D. | many | |
| 12. | A. | chase | B. | chased | C. | chasing | D. | chases | |
| 13. | A. | working | В. | work | C. | works | D. | worked | |
| 14. | A. | finding | В. | found | C. | find | D. | founded | |
| | | <u> </u> | | | | | | | |
| 15. | A. | lying | В. | laying | C. | lie | D. | lay | |
| Choose the best alternative to complete | | | | | | 19. The rain ha | ıd | _ to fall before we | |
| the following sentences | | | | | | left | | _ to fair before we | |
| 16. The teacher asked the pupils to | | | | | A. begin | | | | |
| their hands | | | | | B. beginning | | | | |
| A. raise | | | | | C. began | | | | |
| B. rise | | | | | D. begun | | | | |
| C. raise up | | | | | 20. the poor man is suffering | | | | |
| D. rise up | | | | | malaria | | | | |
| 17. The librarian said that there weren't | | | | | A. with | | | | |
| enough dictionaries? | | | | | B. from | | | | |
| A. were there | | | | | C. of | | | | |
| B. aren't there | | | | | | D. to | | | |
| C. is it | | | | | | | | | |
| D. weren't there | | | | | For question 21-22, choose the correct | | | | |
| 18. I asked him for some milk but he | | | | | past tense of the underlined word | | | | |
| hadn't | | | | | | | | | |
| A. many | | | | | | 21. Mr. Otudu put the dirty clothes away | | | |
| B. some | | | | | A. putted | | | | |
| C. nothing | | | | | | B. puts | | | |
| D. any | | | | | | C. put | | | |

- **22.** karani <u>buys</u> sugar from that far end shop
 - A. buyed
 - B. buy
 - C. bought
 - D. boughted

Change into passive voice

- **23.** He drew a nice picture
 - A. He is drawing a nice picture
 - B. A nice picture is being drawn
 - C. A nice picture was drawn
 - D. A nice picture is drawn
- **24.** Peter is feeding the cows
 - A. The cows are being fed
 - B. The cows were being fed
 - C. The cows were fed
 - D. The cows were being feeded

For questions 25-27, choose the words that are the opposite of the underlined ones

- **25.**The gentleman has a good car
 - A. boy
 - B. lady
 - C. woman
 - D. gentlady
- 26. She was punished

- A. jailed
- B. rewarded
- C. caught
- D. sentenced
- **27.**The room was <u>vacant</u>
 - A. Not occupied
 - B. Empty
 - C. Occupied
 - D. Big

For questions 28-30, choose the best answer

- **28.** Mary is ____tired ___ carry the bag
 - A. Too, to
 - B. So, to
 - C. Very, for
 - D. Either, or
- **29.**Mr. wangula has taught mathematics _____ 2017
 - A. For
 - B. Since
 - C. To
 - D. In
- **30.** As the boy was crossing the road he was_____ by a speeding car.
 - A. Kicked
 - B. Hit down
 - C. Knocked down
 - D. beaten

Read the passage below carefully and answer question that follows

Long ago in a great colony, there lived a very lazy man. He never did any work. He loved food, sleep and walking around the village. One morning, he woke up very early than usual. He was so hungry as he had nothing to cook and no one was willing to give him food. He knew if he would not get food, he would grow weak and die in a few days. He longed to be in jail as in jail there was free food and rest. He took three stones and went to the kings palace.

He threw a stone and hit the kings gate but the guards left him alone. They thought he was a king's mad man. He threw another stone and hit the king's house and the king ordered him arrested. He knew his plan had worked out well.

When taken infront of the king, he said that he wanted to wake up the king so that he can order his servants to give food as he was very hungry.

They ordered him to be given food and taken in the kings farm and work there for one year under strict supervision. The guards always gave him food but there was no resting for one year. He regretted but he became a very hardworking man there after.

Questions

- **31.** What did the lazy man like most
 - A. laziness
 - B. food and sleep
 - C. play and walking around
 - D. jail and throwing stones
- **32.** What caused the man to be up early
 - A. He wanted to throw stones to the place
 - B. The fact that he was hungry and had no hopes of getting food
 - C. The king had called him to go and work in his farm
 - D. He wanted to see the guards
- **33.** Jail is a place where people fear, why did the man in the story long to go to jail?
 - A. For free food and rest
 - B. He had stoned the king
 - C. He was tired of being free
 - D. He had fought the guards
- **34.** For the man to get food for himself
 - A. He had to throw stones at the king
 - B. He had to work hard in the farm
 - C. He had to hit the gate hard enough
 - D. He had to sleep and rest
- **35.** "He knew his plan had worked well". Which plan does the writer refer to?
 - A. Plan to steal
 - B. Plan to rob the palace
 - C. Plan to be sent to jail
 - D. Plan to talk to the king
- 36. From the story, we are told that the man wished he had not thrown stones in the palace. Why?

- A. The work was too much
- B. The guards and the king beat him up
- C. There was no food in the palace
- D. He was taught how to work
- 37. The king can be said to be
 - A. Lazy and sleepy
 - B. Harsh and polite
 - C. Wise and generous
 - D. Proud and kind
- 38. What lesson do we get from this story?
 - A. We should love food, sleep and walking around
 - B. Throwing stones is good for it provides food and work
 - C. We should embrace hard work and shun laziness
 - D. Guards are good people
- 39. Who ordered for the arrest of the man?
 - A. The servants
 - B. The guards
 - C. The king
 - D. The gate keeper
- 40. Do you think the man learnt a lesson after his experience in the palace?
 - A. Yes, because he ate and rested
 - B. Yes, because the king employed him
 - C. Yes, because he understood that food comes with hard work
 - D. Yes, because he was sentenced to jail



Read the passage below and then answer questions 39-50

Tourists are very good because they help our government make money when they pay taxes. If the tourist is not a Kenyan we call him or her a foreigner. A foreigner is a person from another country.

When they visit our country, they bring money from their country to pay for the services in the hotels, airports and transport. Foreign tourists pay a lot of money to our government just to see our beautiful land, animals and culture.

It would be better if we travel all over our country to learn more about our different regions and culture. This will help us appreciate one another and culture. This will help us appreciate one another and live in harmony. We will understand our culture more and accept each other as Kenyans.

We should be able to eat other community's food without any problem. In our lifetime, we should try to be domestic tourists and pay little taxes to our government as we travel around our country. This can be possible if as a family we save some money for it. You should desire that before you grew very old to have travelled across Kenya. Visit western, central, Nairobi, Rift Valley, North Eastern, Coastal and Eastern Regions.

In these regions, there are thrilling facts about our culture and lifestyle we all should know. Local tourism is very good for a country like Kenya that has over forty languages and lifestyles. When we meet one another and see how they live, what they eat and the unity in their region that is the time we will all love our country more. It will help us unite as one nation. This will prove the words in our great anthem of a possible united Kenya.

- 41. Why does the writer consider tourists as good?
 - A. They pollute our country
 - B. They pay less tax
 - C. They bring foreign money
 - D. They are beautiful to us
- 42. From the passage the writer uses the word foreigners to refer to the tourists. Why?
 - A. They come from other countries
 - B. They travel for fun
 - C. They pay taxes
 - D. They are very good
- 43. The money brought by tourists help in all these except
 - A. transport
 - B. supermarkets
 - C. airports
 - D. hotels
- 44. What would be the outcome of travelling allover our country?
 - A. To be good
 - B. Will collect taxes
 - C. Will learn more about ourselves
 - D. Will become white tourists

- 45. Tourists come to see all the following except
 - A. culture
 - B. animals
 - C. families
 - D. beautiful land
- 46. Who is a domestic tourist?
 - A. One who travels within her/his country
 - B. One who travels to other countries
 - C. One who pays taxes to the government
 - D. One who comes to see animals in our country
- 47. Domestic tourism can help Kenyans do all except
 - A. Unite as one nation
 - B. Sing the national anthem
 - C. Love their country more
 - D. Prove the unity in the anthem
- 48. It is true to say that kenya
 - A. Has only forty languages
 - B. Has more than forty languages
 - C. Has less than forty languages
 - D. Has two languages



- 49. The word thrilling can be replaced by all exceptA. ExhilaratingB. happyC. excitedD. boring

- 50. the best title for this passage would

 - A. Tourism in kenyaB. Domestic tourism

 - C. International tourists
 - D. Kenyan culture